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PAC March 2020 Calendar 
 

 
 
1 | United Prayer 
1 | PAA Music Dinner Fundraiser 
2 | Nominating Committee 
3 | COAS/PAA Spring Picture Day 
4 | Staff Meeting 
4 | Junior High Band Festival 
5 | Finance Committee 
6 | Spring Vespers Series 
7 | Junior High Led Worship 
7 | NCC Choral Festival 
8 | Daylight Savings Time Begins 
8 | United Prayer 
10 | COAS/PAA Skip Ahead Day 
11 | Staff Meeting 
12 | Church Board 
13 | Spring Vespers Series 
14 | PAA Alumni Day 
14 | Fellowship Dinner 
15 | United Prayer 
16 | Nominating Committee 
17 – 24 | PAA Jr/Sr Washington D.C. Trip 
18 | COAS/PAA Board Meeting 
19 | COAS/PAA Minimum Day 
20 | Spring Vespers Series 
20 – 28 | Pathfinder Team Mission Trip 
21 | Speaker: Steve Hamilton 
22 | United Prayer 
23 – 29 | COAS/PAA Spring Vacation 
25 | Staff Meeting 
27 | Spring Vespers Series 
28 | Speaker: Dan Martella 
29 | United Prayer 
30 | NCC Mark Blue Lectureship (Pastors and Teachers) 

 
 

 

Junior High Led Worship 
 

On March 7 our worship 
service will be led by our 
Junior High students. They 
will provide music, skits, and 
the sermons highlighting great Bible heroes. 
 
 

 

Spring Vespers Series 
 

Please join us, beginning Friday, 
March 6 at 7:00 pm for a time of 
praise, worship, fellowship, and 
testimony. We will meet weekly, 
March through May (exceptions to 
be announced) at the PAC Church 

Campus – 5699 Academy Drive. 
 
 

 

A Place of Our Own 
 
The PAC office will relocate 
to our Paradise school 
campus after wifi is restored 
– this spring or early 
summer. Sabbath services 
will move from CMA to our 
school campus when the gym restoration is complete – 
sometime this summer. 
 
 

 

New PAC Elementary School Board 
 

The PAC 
Elementary 
School Board 
held its first 
meeting on 
February 12. 
Board 
leadership, 

school constitution, and personnel for the 2020-2021 
school year are under development. 
 
 

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.dmagazine.com%2Fhome-garden%2F2016%2F02%2Ffour-things-you-didnt-know-about-spring-daffodils%2F&psig=AOvVaw0Klo9M90EXewRFGZlWRb4g&ust=1582341328290000&source=images&cd=vfe&ved=0CAIQjRxqFwoTCNDCl_nW4ecCFQAAAAAdAAAAABAG
https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.theparentreport.com%2F2012%2F08%2Fhelping-kids-transition-to-middle-school%2F&psig=AOvVaw0Wb3FSbHCHJsC_TEzki1U7&ust=1582338554649000&source=images&cd=vfe&ved=0CAIQjRxqFwoTCLjc7M_M4ecCFQAAAAAdAAAAABAD
https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.wisexperience.org%2Fpartner-schools&psig=AOvVaw3OcuQGYIaAcDAbjuNI2QRE&ust=1582312218477000&source=images&cd=vfe&ved=0CAIQjRxqFwoTCKiah8jq4OcCFQAAAAAdAAAAABAK


 

 

Principals’ Report from the January 21  
School Board Meeting 
 

• The high school has 
gained one student. 

• WASC will visit our 
school this year for a 
substantive change with 
governance. 

• The elementary school 
now has 151 students. We have lost two students 
and gained one. We hope to pick up two more 
students in the near future. 

• The elementary school has a new office 
manager/bookkeeper: Carina Espinoza. 

 
 

 

School Campus Recovery Update 
 

• The electrical work in the 
elementary classrooms 
and music room is almost 
complete. New paint, 
ceilings, and carpets will 
soon follow.  

• The new flat roof and pitched roof is on the gym. 

• The entire school, except for the gym, has a fresh 
coat of exterior paint. 

 
 

 

The Big Top Music Fundraiser 
 

Join us March 1 at 6:00 pm in the 
Chico Church Gym for the 2020 PAA 
Music Department Fundraiser. 
Together we will enjoy delicious 
food, great music, and a lot of fun. 
The music this year will be from The 
Greatest Showman. You may want 

to wear your Greatest Showman costume!  Tickets are 
on sale now for $25.00 each. Contact one of our 
students to reserve your place at this event. 
 
 

 
 

Don’t be afraid to start  
all over again. You may  

like your new story better. 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

The Sound of Music 
 
The Ridge is Alive with The 
Sound of Music. Mark your 
calendars for this annual PAA 
production at the Paradise 
Performing Arts Center on 
Saturday evening, April 18, at 8:00 pm, and Sunday, April 19, 
at 2:00 p.m. Tickets are $20 and can be purchased through 
the PAA office. 
 
 

 

Let Them Eat Pizza 
 

Our PAA tenth grade class is having a 
fundraiser at MOD Pizza on March 4 from 
4:00 – 8:00 ap.  Show them our school 
flier (Available just outside the Chico 
church office or tinyurl.com/vogmlws 
and 20% of your order cost will benefit 
our Sophomore class. 
 
 

 

PAA Athletic Events 
 

Sunday May 31st is the annual PAA 
Athletic Golf Tournament Fundraiser at 
the Links at Rolling Hills in Corning. 
Money raised goes to support our 
PAA/COAS athletic programs so please 
plan to join us.  

 Pyramid Basketball Camp is June 15-
19. Registration will begin this spring, usually after 
spring break but mark your calendars now!  

 

 

PAC Goes to General Conference 
 
When the world church gathers this 
summer for General Conference, the 
North American Division booth will 
feature short films telling the stories 
of creative ministries in our territory. 
The Post-Camp Fire Marriage Seminar 
we hosted with Claudio and Pam 
Consuegra this last fall will be one of 
those stories. A videographer will be 
with us in mid-March to tape that 
segment. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.telegraph.co.uk%2Ffilms%2F2016%2F04%2F19%2Fthe-sound-of-music-10-things-you-didnt-know-about-the-film%2F&psig=AOvVaw0KriD4gZYFBGGrGRVGn-Wu&ust=1582308299667000&source=images&cd=vfe&ved=0CAIQjRxqFwoTCPiL5IPc4OcCFQAAAAAdAAAAABAP
https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&url=https%3A%2F%2Fadamsswann.com%2Ffive-business-lessons-from-the-greatest-showman%2F&psig=AOvVaw0lkZcdrqu1n-8UMwAvrB9Q&ust=1582308557064000&source=images&cd=vfe&ved=0CAIQjRxqFwoTCPCv-PHc4OcCFQAAAAAdAAAAABAE
https://www.google.com/imgres?imgurl=https%3A%2F%2Fi.vimeocdn.com%2Fvideo%2F651698425_1280x720.jpg&imgrefurl=https%3A%2F%2Fvimeo.com%2F230996626&docid=4773ftldmxlXhM&tbnid=sej4cz3fJzRScM%3A&vet=10ahUKEwj6ksH3nYfnAhVxFzQIHQCdDb0QMwhMKAYwBg..i&w=1280&h=720&safe=active&bih=693&biw=1422&q=paradise%20adventist%20academy&ved=0ahUKEwj6ksH3nYfnAhVxFzQIHQCdDb0QMwhMKAYwBg&iact=mrc&uact=8
https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.facebook.com%2FCentralCaliforniaConference%2Fposts%2Fclaudio-and-pamela-consuegra-nad-family-ministries-directors-are-well-known-for-%2F1817750058314952%2F&psig=AOvVaw341aMxjogF0WhkNegYDiCN&ust=1582394139629000&source=images&cd=vfe&ved=0CAIQjRxqFwoTCMjVndub4-cCFQAAAAAdAAAAABAD


 
 

 

Communications Team 
 

A team of PAC leaders and 
communicators has been 
assembled to enable the church 
and its recovery ministries to better 
communicate with their diverse 
constituencies. Committee 

members include Maureen Wisener (C), Joelle Chinnock, 
Pastor Steve Hamilton, Julie Kitto, and Pastor Dan Martella. 
 
 

 
 

I've learned you shouldn't go through life 
with a catcher's mitt on both hands.  You 
need to be able to throw something back.  
Maya Angelou 

 
 
 

 

Ridge Trends 
 

At the February 20 Ridge Ministerial 
Meeting, pastors were asked what major 
themes they are noticing in their churches 
and community at this time. Here is what 
our pastors are seeing: 

 

• A clear sense of pastoral calling to remain in the 
community for this season. 

• A whole new level of healing from the shock of the 
Camp Fire experience. 

• A greater sense of church family. People are 
spending more time with each other following 
church worship services. 

• A continued interest in Paradise church and 
community recovery by people of faith across the 
country, and an eager willingness to assist in that 
recovery. 

• Paradise is recovering from the fire much faster 
than we anticipated. 

 
•  

 

Pathfinder Mission Trip 
•  

 

Terry Parsons will represent the 
Paradise Church in the NCC 
sponsored Pathfinder mission trip 
to Africa’s Ivory Coast March 20 – 
28. Let’s support this venture with 
our prayers! 

 
•  

 
•  

 

2021 Israel/Jordan Tour 
 

 
 
Now is the time to sign you and your family up for our 
2021 Chico/Paradise tour of Israel and Jordan. Simply go 
to www.madisontravel.com, click the tours button, 
scroll down to and click the Dan Martella 2021 March 
16 – 29 button, fill out the application form, and click 
submit. Join us for this opportunity to visit Bible story 
sites, enrich our faith, explore different cultures, enjoy 
great Mediterranean food, and share friendship with 
Chico and Paradise friends. For more information, look 
at the following graphic or contact Pastor Dan Martella 
at 707-494-4739. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
•  

 

http://www.madisontravel.com/


 
•  

 

Shed Recipient Breakfast 
 

On February 15 PAC hosted a breakfast for the 
recipients of our recent shed project. Forty people 
came! And 7 of our shed recipients have signed up to 
participate in one of our Crisis 101 small groups. 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 

Spring 2020 Shed Project: Sign Up Today! 
 

We are so excited to announce that 
Love Paradise and the Paradise 
Adventist Church is teaming up with 
Maranatha Volunteers International 
for ROUND 2 of the CAMP FIRE SHED 
PROJECT to build more sheds April 12 - 
May 1!! 
 

There is potential for a substantial donation from the 
Red Cross that will give us the opportunity to 
significantly increase our Spring Shed Project 
production. Please keep this developing opportunity in 
your prayers! 
 
If you're looking for an opportunity to volunteer in our 
community, this is it!!! Check out the flyer below for 
more information! 
 
We love helping rebuild Paradise one shed at a time!! 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
•  

 



 

 

 

The Coronavirus: Paranoia or Preparation 
By Dan Appel 

 
There is a wide gulf between paranoia and being 
intelligently prepared to face a crisis. 
 
Anyone who is not totally isolated from the news knows 
that we face the very real prospect of a pandemic not 
seen on our planet since the middle ages. While there is 
no need for paranoia, it is important to be prepared. 
 
Some things you and your family can do to be prepared 
are: 
 
1. It is important to lay in a 

supply of “N95” face masks.  
Plain old surgical masks may 
protect patients in surgery 
from the surgery team’s 
mask, but they are next to 
useless to protect you from 
others’ germs.  And, for those of us with facial hair, 
they do not provide a good seal - so being clean 
shaven is essential. Also, if someone in your home 
gets sick, there are a few things which will help your 
physician know how to support them. An accurate 
digital thermometer and an inexpensive oxygen 
saturation meter (corona virus attacks the lungs).  
 
https://www.amazon.com/s?k=oxygen+meter+for+
your+finger&crid=1GZJ1827SX1YW&sprefix=oxygen
%2Caps%2C764&ref=nb_sb_ss_i_3_6   
 

2. All of the latest research shows that the difference 
between 6 and 8 hours of sleep a night is a 20% 
drop in your immune system.  Some of us older 
folks may have to train our minds and bodies to get 

the extra sleep, but the 
rewards are tremendous. I 
will be happy to share several 
great suggestions for “sleep 
hygiene” that can help you 
get to sleep and stay there. 

 

3. Science has shown over and over again the effects 
of sugar on our immune system. It is interesting 
that many Adventists who would never willingly 
swallow a piece of meat consume amazing amounts 
of sugar - not only in desserts and soft drinks and 
juice, but also in hidden sugars in most prepared 
foods. According to Scientific American, sugar puts 
your white blood cells into a temporary coma as 
well as affecting other parts of your immune 
system. 
 

4. Regular 
hand 
washing 
can reduce 
your 
chances of 
catching 
any disease 
- but 
especially the coronavirus which apparently is at 
least often vectored through fecal germs. (A 
Harvard study showed that 94% of our money is 
infested with fecal germs - same with credit cards 
…)  Think about it, we shake hands, touch surfaces 
(the coronavirus can last hours to days on surfaces), 
touch our phones then our faces, noses and eyes 
which are open gateways for viruses. Good hand-
washing technique involves rubbing hands together 
with a soap lather for at least 15 seconds. Regular 
use of alcohol based hand cleansers are another 
way of protecting yourself. 
 

Seventh-day Adventists are uniquely placed to make a 
real difference when and if this pandemic arrives. Our 
traditional emphasis on healthy living and our 
understanding of so called “natural remedies” that 
actually work have positioned us to be able to help 
those around us who get sick and need support. Taking 
the opportunity to study some of these methods will go 
a longways towards preparing you for what may be 
coming.   
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